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Bill Type and Number:   2013-459
Sponsor: The Transportation, Energy & Utilities Department:
Date of Introduction: July 23, 2013
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU
Date of Analysis: July 26, 2013
Type of Action: Street Renaming
Bill Summary: This is an ordinance regarding Chapter 745 (Addressing and Street Naming Regulations), Ordinance Code; renaming Broad Street which extends from Water Street to 5th Street West in Council Districts 4, 7, and 9 to “Broad Street North”; the ordinance directs the Legislative Services Division to forward this ordinance to the Planning and Development Department.
Background Information: There are currently three streets in Jacksonville that share the same street name of “Broad Street.”  Duplicate street names, along with an overlapping of address ranges, cause the 911 and Jacksonville Fire and Rescue’s Computer Aided Dispatch system to eliminate valid road segments. Any attempt to locate a property from an incorrect road segment may cause confusion and create a delay in emergency response.  Due to the duplicate street names, the Broad Street downtown which extends from Water Street to 5th Street West is changed to include a “North” designation.  On January 31, 2013 the 911 Emergency Addressing Advisory Committee determined and recommended the change; the street name change affects the street addresses of 19 parcels including 12 commercial buildings, 9 businesses and 2 housing apartment buildings.  The Jacksonville Historic Preservation Commission has determined that there was no historical impact in changing the name of the street.
Policy Impact: Planning & Development Department/911 Emergency Addressing Advisory Committee
Fiscal Impact: Minimal
Analyst: Jackson
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